JESSIE BAKER, Principal WILLIAM ENGLUND, Vice-Principal

WESTPORT JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL

3845 McGee St.
KANSAS CITY, MISSOURI

February 18, 1939.

Dr. F.C. Allen,

Direetor,

School of Physical Education,
University of Kansas,
Lawrence Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

You may recall that I once mentioned to
you the possibility of my teaching some swimming at the
University during the summer school session.

What plans have been made toward such a
course ? It was my thought that with so many new swimming
pools being built throughout the district, that theilr
should be a course in the teachingﬁbwimming fundamentals,
as well as the intermediate, advanced and life saving.

I have had all of this work that is offered
by the American Red Cross, including their latest course
in "water Safety and Life Saving". My actual teaching
experience covers a period of twenty seven years with
boys, girls, men and women, class work, private lessons,
camp work, Y.M.C.A., Red Cross, public school,summer
school, seven years at the Pla-Mor, and three years at
K.U. summer school. In fact I believe that 1 have almost
covered the fleld.

If you would like, I shall be glad to come
over for a conference with you.

Incidentally, don't leave my name off the
Relays official list thls year; unless, of course there

is a reason.
Sincej;%g%%7 o

W.Roy Megns,
Instructdr Physical Education.




